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Foreword 
 

We’ve got so much going on in school at the moment – there’s barely enough 
room in the newsletter to contain everything! 
 

I look forward to seeing you all at our Sports Day extravaganza, where the 
children will be taking part in track and field events to earn points for their team 
so they can earn a day of non-school uniform on Friday.  The weather is looking 
good, so do remember sun hats and sun cream and ensure your child has their 
water bottle with them.  Our map of the field included in the newsletter shows 
you where the events are taking place and children in Years 1-6 should be able 
to tell you whether they are doing track or field first.  I’m really looking forward 
to our Welly-Wanging event! 
 

With lots more celebrations ahead of us, I’m sure the children are as excited as I 
am for the last few weeks of school.  
 

I do hope to see you all with your children joining us for our 
garden party on 10th July to help celebrate our wonderful 
gardens that Mrs Steele and the gardening team have been 
working so hard on. 
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Follow us on Facebook!  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100091503543647


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Are you following us on Facebook yet? 
Our Facebook page is brimming with photos and news of what’s going on in 
school each day.  If you haven’t already, please take the time to follow our page 
so you can see what we’re getting up to and catch a glimpse of your child in 
action!  You can also share this with other members of the family so they can 
follow our successes. 
 
You can also see our latest Facebook feed at the bottom of the home page of our 
website and, if you want more information about our exciting Enrichment 
opportunities, look at our Enrichment page in the parents’ section of our website. 
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Did you know?  
Parts of our newsletter are interactive! Try 

tapping on the images above to watch the videos! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Macbeth Performance Poetry 
Year 5 have been getting creative again using green screen and creating videos 
with animations!  This time, they’ve been performing William Shakespeare’s 
Double, Double Toil and Trouble from Macbeth. Click on the images below to see 
some of their performances: 
 

Wildlife Cam 
 

Our computing subject ambassadors have 
been deciding where to position our new 
motion-sensor cameras so we can capture 
video footage of any wildlife visitors to our 
forest and garden areas! 
 

Our lovely chickens are enjoying performing 
for the camera – but we wonder what else we 
will find?!  Look out in the next issue of our 
newsletter to see what we’ve found! 

https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.67d93d28-5029-4bd3-9f5c-155f8d357b39&share_token=_86XamRGTtmMQlN-4Sr0gQ&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.c412ee8d-4de5-46cd-a17b-c7046074e1ef&share_token=WoYPlAhQTSet2S-K5YVxUQ&mode=share
https://app.seesaw.me/pages/shared_item?item_id=item.8fe76e1e-e97f-40a2-8ec3-329829ec0943&share_token=NBOPfL8STLCnwz8fFWzXZQ&mode=share


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 2 Focus 
 

Year 2 have been learning to play the 
glockenspiel in their music lessons! They have 
worked really well in teams to be videographers 
and musicians when playing their instruments. 
All the children have thoroughly enjoyed 
playing ‘London's Burning’ and ‘Zootime’ on the 
glockenspiel!  

 
In Design & Technology, they have 
wowed us with their excellent pizza 
making skills! They thought carefully 
about their designs, created shopping 
lists for their additional toppings and 
constructed their pizzas to perfection! 
The pizzas smelt delicious and tempted 
the whole of Key Stage One as the aroma 
wafted around the corridors. The 
children would like to say a huge thank 
you to the kitchen for helping them on 
their pizza making mission.  

 

Finally, just before half term, Year 2 had a 
fantastic 'Feel Good Friday' exploring 
strategies to calm their mind when we feel big 
emotions. The children practised using 
breathing techniques which are now a 
feature of our Rainbow Room which is a safe 
space for pupils to connect with their 
emotions, understand them and select the 
best technique to use! Year 2 also enjoyed 
learning about 'gratitude' and shared things 
that they are grateful for. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit from the Police - it’s OK we weren’t in trouble! 
As part of our STEAM week, we had the police in to work with Pre-School and 
years 3, 4 and 5. They discussed how their equipment is designed specifically to 
be helpful and how it’s different to normal cars etc. Children got a chance to try 
on police uniforms and use metal detectors, walkie-talkies and shields.  They also 
had the chance to sit in the front of a police car and the back of the riot van 
(including Miss Davies!) 
 

Y6 pupil climbs Snowdon to raise money for his team 
Evan and his fellow football team members from Chasetown FC have managed  
to climb Snowdon to 
raise money for their 
team.  They made it 
up and down in 
under 7 hours and 
raised over £1500 – 
well done on this 
achievement boys! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Computing Opportunity 
During our STEAM week, Year 5 and 6 visited Chase Terrace to have a go at some 
computing on their desktop computers. Here’s what the children said about the 
visit: 

“I loved the lesson and they didn't want it to end!” 

“It was so much fun trying to move the turtle through the maze.” 

“It was brilliant. Did you know “computers are stupid!?”” 

And the teachers: 

“We had Mr Cooper who the children really responded to - they were hanging 
off his every word. They loved trying to get their turtle out of the maze and 
there was plenty of challenge for anyone who completed tasks.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The staff at Chase Terrace commented on our pupils’ exemplary behaviour, 
manners and enthusiasm. 

Year 4 Base Camp 
During their “base camp” experience our Year 4 pupils got to put up their own 
tents, light fires and build their own shelters! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Yer Bike! 
Our Bikeability sessions for our Year 5s have started.  During these sessions, the 
children learn about bike maintenance and how to be safe on the roads.  All the 
children love these sessions and are becoming excellent cyclists! 

 

 

Residential to Laches Wood 
Year 5 had the best time at Laches Wood this year. They did caving, BMXing 
through the woods, tackled the challenge of jumping from The Tower, completed 
the crate challenge, built shelters, toasted marshmallows and canoed down the 
canal. They made their own beds and attempted to keep their dorms tidy! They 
learnt resilience, team building skills, independence and gained self-confidence. 
Most importantly we had lots and lots of fun with our friends!!!!!  
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Sports Days are Next Week! 
Please remember to send your child with water, sun hats and sun cream! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

You’re invited to our Garden Party! 
 

We’re incredibly grateful to all the 
parents who have contributed to 
supporting our garden project and 
would love you to come and see it 
yourself! 
 

We’ll be opening our garden to 
families after school on 10th July.  
Children from Garden Club will be 
there to answer questions. We will 
have: 

- A raffle 
- Chicken bracelets for sale – only £1.50 each 
- Cress Head Making for children 
- Plant Sale 
- Refreshments table 

so do bring some pennies to spend! 
 

By the time you come, we should have had 
our solar panels and viewing platform 
installed. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Please do join us for this celebration of all 
our hard work. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Transition Day – getting ready to move on 
 

We always ensure that any transitions for our children go as smoothly as possible.   
 

Moving to a new class, key stage or even new school can be a daunting time for 
any child. We have our transition day on Thursday 4th  July where all children will 
get to meet their new class teacher, ready for September.  They will no-doubt be 
completing some fun activities and getting familiar with their new classrooms. 
 
 
 Online Safety – How to support your 4-7 year old 
Jessie and Friends is a great resource that parents can use to engage with their 
younger children about worrying or frightening situations online. When children 
answer a question correctly they earn a star and can download a certificate to 
colour in.  Jessie and Friends can be found HERE. 

Attendance Update 
For most pupils, the best place to be during term-time is in school, surrounded 
by the support of their friends and teachers.  This is so important not just for your 
child’s learning, but also for their overall wellbeing, wider development and their 
mental health. 
From August 2024, the fine for school absences across the country will be £80 
if paid within 21 days, or £160 if paid within 28 days.  This rate is in line with 
inflation and is the first increase since 2012. 
 

In the case of repeated fines, if a parent receives a second fine for the same child 
within any three-year period, this will be charged at the higher rate of £160. Fines 
per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this 
limit has been reached, other action like a parenting order or prosecution will be 
considered.  If you’re prosecuted and attend court because your child hasn’t 
been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. 
 

Money raised via fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of 
administering the system, and to fund attendance support. Any extra money is 
returned to the government. 
 

https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=9c0bddb1c6&e=6a47845645


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RAGS2RICHES Collection Next Week! 
The Rags2Riches team are collecting from Fulfen on 
Wednesday 26th June.  By bringing in your good 
quality unwanted clothes and shoes, you will be 
helping others around the world as well as helping 
to raise money for our school funds. 
 

Clean and reusable items that can be donated: 

 
 

If you are unsure what to put in the bags, then STOP AND THINK - WOULD 
SOMEONE ELSE BUY & WEAR IT? 
 

Fulfen gets 40p for every kilo of reusable items, so please bring your 
donations in before the end of Tuesday 25th June. 
 

School Discos 
Our summer term discos are on Tuesday 9th 
July: 
 

Year R/1/2 – 5:00-5:45 
Year 3/4/5 – 6:15-7:00 
Year 6   –   7:30-8:15 

 
Tickets cost £3 including a drink and can be ordered on ParentPay from 
Thursday 23rd May.   Please remember that children should not bring a mobile 
phone and must be collected promptly at the end of the disco.  Thank you. 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Is your child ACTIVE enough? 
The Chief Medical Officer promotes 60 minutes of sport or physical activity per 
day for children. Is your child getting enough?  Here are some helpful tips from 
the National College: 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Menu Change! 
On Friday 12th July we’re having a Chip Shop Menu day as a special treat for the 
children. Here’s the menu: 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent Networking Event organised by one of our parents 
My name is Sam Queensborough. My son, Ace, is in Reception at Fulfen.  Myself, a 
self-employed business owner with various business interests, and my husband, 
Ashley, who also works as a self-employed private tutor, know how hard it can be to 
focus on growing your business whilst also having a small family. 
 

We realise there are so many other businesses that we need to utilise, but don’t 
always have the time to search, find reviews or get testimonials etc.  This is why 
parents networking is the ideal solution! 
 

We would love you to join us at a networking event specifically for Fulfen parents to 
build a network of professional contacts that may be useful to each other whilst 
raising money for the school.  
 

This will be a ticketed event but the money raised from the tickets will all go to the 
school. This will be initially for Reception and Y1 parents with future events to be 
organised for the other years. However, for any parents in other years, if you have an 
interest, please feel free to get in touch via email or Instagram.  
 

We very much welcome you to any 
of the four events organised. Click 
on the leaflet on the left to book 
your place. 
 

The concept is for parents to create 
more revenue for their company and 
pass business to other local 
companies – all run by parents 
within the school. 
 

There is a small fee to join the 
networking community – 100% of 
which will go to the school.  This is 
not a profit-making venture at all. 
 

We will be meeting at the Nag’s 
Head pub, Burntwood, with the first 
four events being for Rec & Y1 
parents: 

Mon 24th June – 9am 
Wed 26th June – 7:30pm 

Mon 8th July – 9am 
Thurs 11th July – 7:30pm 

 

Do come and join us! 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/parent-networking-event-tickets-925206065247


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fulfen Club will be open during the holidays 
Bookings will open 1st July – keep an eye on your inbox! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Dates for your diary 
 

Wednesday 26th June – Rags to Riches collection (bring items in by 

Tuesday 25th) 

Wednesday 26th June – Sports Day: Y1-3 (starts 10:15 am) & Y4-6 (starts 

1:15pm) with family picnic 12-1pm 

Thursday 27th June – EYFS Sports Day (am) 

Thursday 27th June – Y6 – Alton Towers Trip 

Monday 1st July – Year 2 Trip to Botanical Gardens 

Wednesday 3rd July – Year 4 Trip to Sculpture Park 

Thursday 4th July – Whole School Transition Day 

Tuesday 9th July – Y6 Leavers’ Production 2pm 

Tuesday 9th July – School Discos 

Wednesday 10th July – Y3 Trip to Conkers 

Wednesday 10th July – Open Garden Afternoon (after school) 

Thursday 11th July - Y6 Leavers’ Production 7pm 

Friday 12th July – Feel Good Friday (non-uniform) / Chip Shop School Lunch 

Tuesday 16th July – Reception – Magical Mahem 

Friday 19th July – Y6 Leavers’ assembly 9:30am 

Monday 22nd July – INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 23rd July – SUMMER HOLIDAY 

 


